
This report lists all motions from the previous twelve months which still have updates forthcoming. All Motions which have been resolved or the actions 
from officers have been completed are removed. 

Date  From  Motion Status Director 

21 September 2022 Cllr J Kent Council notes that the findings of January's 
Corporate Peer Challenge, and it's accompanying 
action plan, have been published on the council's 
website. Council believes that it is important that, 
to ensure members learn from the CPC process, 
that these documents should be presented to, 
both, the Corporate Overview and Scrutiny 
Committee and to Cabinet for formal adoption. 

The Corporate Peer Review is scheduled to go 
to the Corporate Overview and Scrutiny 
Committee in December 2022 and Cabinet in 
January 2023. 

 

Karen 
Wheeler 

21 September 2022 Cllr Carter The Council calls for the building operationally 
known as C03 to be renamed as the Town Hall 
and to be referred to as such in all 
communications. 

Property are working with the communications 
team to design new signs for the building and to 
update references on our website and 
elsewhere. A programme will be shared with 
members in due course. 

Mark 
Bradbury  

26 October 2022 Cllr Polley Cost of Living - This Council resolves to work with 
the Government to ensure that it delivers the 
much-appreciated support to the residents of 
Thurrock as quickly as possible, and that the 
Council proactively identifies those most in need 
of support in the Thurrock area and ensure that 
they have access to all the Government support 
they are eligible for. 

Ongoing support for families and children - 
Thurrock Council is continuing to help vulnerable 
households across the borough thanks to an 
additional £1.295 million government funding for 
the Household Support Fund which will be 
distributed between now and March 2023. The 
funding will be used to provide essential support 
to households most in need including £600,000 
allocated to provide free school meals for five 
weeks during upcoming school holidays and 
£650,000 to provide help for households in 

Jonathan 
Wilson 



financial hardship through the Essential Living 
Fund which includes help with utility bills. On top 
of that additional help will be provided for care 
leavers. Cllr Barry Johnson, Cabinet member for 
Children and Education, said: “The first two 
rounds of government funding have ensured 
that free school meals have been provided 
during school holidays for the last five school 
holidays. Thanks to this fund these meals will be 
provided for the next three, including Christmas. 
“We will also be able to help households in real 
financial hardship and need help with the 
essentials, including utility bills.” To find out 
more about the Essential Living Fund 
visit: thurrock.gov.uk/essential-living-fund/about-
essential-living-fund 
 
The Council have collated links to sources of 
support with the cost of living onto one webpage 
here - https://www.thurrock.gov.uk/support-with-
cost-of-living/cost-of-living-support. Public 
Health and Housing are undertaking work on 
tackling Fuel Poverty, which aims to raise 
awareness of fuel poverty in Thurrock and 
increase and better target support for Thurrock 
residents at risk of fuel poverty through 
increasing Financial Inclusion Officer capacity 
(funding applied for from UK Shared Prosperity 
Fund) and identifying households at greatest 
risk of adverse outcomes. 
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